

The Motor Caravanners Club. Isle of Wight Group

Wednesday 18th January 2023

Present: Heather Jennings(HJ), Teresa Woolven (TW) , Ann Lovejoy(AL) Andrew Clapp (AC), Cheryl Clapp (CC) and Steve Cragg(SC)

Apologies: Edwin Jones

Minutes of last meeting

The minutes were agreed. Proposed by TW Seconded by AC

Matters arising

None

Chairmans Report

TW stated that she is looking forward to getting out and about again this year and seeing the members .

Secretary's Report

We currently have 34 members. Membership remains steady.

Treasurers report

AL stated that she is now receiving the bank statements. Nothing else to report at present. AL and HJ to look at applying for online banking.

Rally Officers Report

The first rally is at the Orchard 14th – 16th April. Members need to book individual as last year The Orchards have increased their price to £25 per night inc EHU. AC has booked his place and the reference for members booking MC4. The committee to host.HJ to email members re booking. AC is meeting with GG's again with a view to booking a rally there. Fighting Cocks rally date may need to be changed as it clashes with another group(not MCC)

Social Secretary's Report

CC suggested that, with the host's agreement we look at a meal out one evening at rallies where appropriate.. A list of rallies will be taken to the Orchards with a view to obtaining host for the rallies.

Safety & Equipment Officer's report

Nothing to report at present. TW suggested checking through all the equipment at the Orchards.

.

Rally free nights

The committee agreed that we should scrap the free nights except for 1 free night for the rally host.as it is not an affordable option. TW stated that anyone who has accrued free rally night from

last year that these will be honoured. AC asked about a 50p credit towards Christmas meal for each rally attended. It was agreed that this was difficult to administer but it can be revisited.

AOB

HJ asked whether we should purchase a drywipe board for details of the rally programme. TW stated she thought HJ had already done so. It was agreed that HJ will purchase one.

The group news for the magazine. HJ has agreed to take this on and will liaise with the rally host for details to be included.

Date and venue to be agreed for AGM to enable inclusion in the club magazine.

The National Rally and AGM is being held in Malvern at the end of May. HJ to email members to ask who is planning to attend.

Meeting closed at 10.40 am

Next meeting to be convened beginning of April prior to 1st rally at The Orchards.